
Issuer & Securities

Issuer/ Manager

VIVIDTHREE HOLDINGS LTD.

Securities

VIVIDTHREE HOLDINGS LTD. - SGXE74791307 - OMK

Stapled Security

No

Announcement Details

Announcement Title

General Announcement

Date &Time of Broadcast

20-Feb-2020 17:24:50

Status

New

Announcement Sub Title

SGX RegCo urges caution when dealing in shares of Vividthree Holdings Ltd.

Announcement Reference

SG200220OTHR0IM0

Submitted By (Co./ Ind. Name)

SINGAPORE EXCHANGE REGULATION PTE. LTD.

Designation

SURVEILLANCE

Description (Please provide a detailed description of the event in the box below)

Singapore Exchange Regulation ("SGX RegCo") urges investors and potential investors to exercise caution
when dealing in the shares of Vividthree Holdings Ltd. ("Vividthree"). 

SGX RegCo's review of the trades in Vividthree shares between 9 September 2019 and 19 February 2020
showed that a small group of accounts was responsible for over 90% of the traded volume in Vividthree
shares. The individuals behind these accounts appear to be connected to each other.

In addition, these accounts appeared to have traded among themselves ("cross trades") during the period
reviewed. Their cross trades accounted for 71% of on-market traded volume. Out of 111 active trading
days, these accounts engaged in cross trading activity on 94 days.

SGX RegCo notes that Vividthree announced on 12 February 2020 a placement of up to 15,880,000 shares
at price of at least 12.6 cents each, which is at a premium of 27.3% to the volume weighted average price of
9.9 cents on the date of the placement agreement. The placement will be on a best effort basis by the
placement agent and subject to Vividthree and the placement agent entering into a pricing supplement by
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30 April 2020.

The announcement of the placement followed a decline in Vividthree's share price since mid-January 2020.
The shares closed at 9.5 cents on 19 February 2020. Throughout this period, the volume of cross trades
between these accounts progressively increased. 

SGX RegCo is working closely with the authorities on the matter.


